Lake County Community Health Improvement Partnership (CHIP)
700 South J Street
Lakeview, OR 97630

Lake County CHIP/LCAC Minutes

Date and time: February 11, 2021 — 3:00 p.m.
Place: Virtual Meeting (Zoom)

Partnership members and staff in attendance: Tracey Blood, Linda Watson, Arvinder Singh,
Gloria Stringer, Susan Pointere, Katie Mannina, Clara Morris, Paul McGinnis, Audrey Egan,
Michele Totten, Vanessa Pingleton, Danielle Jester, Collin Sanders, Rochelle Capone, Jake
Greer, Piper Marks, and Charlie Tveit.

Susan Pointere called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m. and asked all members to introduce
themselves.

Susan Pointere asked the members to take a minute to review the January minutes. Paul
McGinnis passed a motion to approve the minutes, Gloria Stringer seconded the motion. The
January minutes were approved unanimously.

Public Comment: None.

EOCCO update: Tracey Blood informed the council about the March RCAC (Regional
Community Advisory Committee) meeting. The focus of this meeting will be towards
membership engagement. Next, Tracey Blood reached out to James Williams and Melanie
Lasley to schedule the next subcommittee meetings regarding membership engagement.

Audrey Egan gave an update on the new webpage launched by EOCCO (Eastern Oregon
Coordinated Care Organization) on their website. So far it includes a provider page and a
member page regarding COVID vaccine questions. Audrey Egan then posted the link to the
webpage.

Ombuds Program PPT: Collin Sanders and Rochelle Capone from the OHA (Oregon Health
Authority) presented about the Ombuds program through the Community Partner and Outreach
Program.



VISTA Project update: Katic Mannina shared results about the OHP (Oregon Health Plan)
members survey results. As of now, the participants shared concerns about mental health and
food access.

Clara Morris shared updates about her project with AmeriCorps. The project involves
recommendations to the EMS service providers and Lake County in general to identify what the
OHP members have experienced throughout the pandemic. This will provide helpful
recommendations to improve future disaster response.

CHIP Updates: Arvinder Singh gave information about the vaccine clinics at the Lake County
Fairgrounds. The clinics are scheduled for Friday (2/12) and Saturday (2/13) from 3 p.m. — 6
p.m. Then, Arvinder Singh spoke about the Sources of Strength program which goes live at the
North Lake School next week.

Grant Updates: Piper Marks shared that the LCAC grant has been submitted and in early
March we will find out if we got that.

Adjourned: Susan Pointere adjourned the meeting at 4:24 pm. Next meeting is scheduled for
March 11, 2021 at 3:00pm.



